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Roos Parish Council

The meeting on 8th December was attended by Clirs
Cheeseman, Cook, Craggs, Grant, Helliwell, Kirk, and Winter
(Chair). Apologies : Clirs Dodson and Smales.

Minutes

The Minutes of the November meeting were approved.
The following were "Matters arising".

Litter bin. A bin is available and awaiting installation.
Path to Tunstall Church

Cllr Craggs reported that the Friends of Tunstall Church
offered to pay 50% of the cost. Another quotation was
being sought. (The existing figure was £600-700.)

The possibility of a grant was being considered through
the Withernsea & South Holderness Regeneration
Partnership. Clir Craggs had an application form.

Cllr Grant recalled that the Parish Council had agreed in
principle to make a contribution but he thought it should
be for a specific amount. He proposed £200 and this was
agreed. This would be to help defray the cost of a path
from the churchyard wall to the highway.

Bus shelter. There had been a report of this item in "The
Rooster". A resident near the possible site had written a
long and cogent letter of protest. Cllr Grant said that no
decision had been taken at the last meeting, not least
because of the cost — about £4,400 + erection and
maintenance. The Clerk said that no contribution was
likely from the East Riding since Roos was not on a
major bus route. There was no further discussion.
Vandalism

Clir Helliwell referred to the offer (reported in "The
Rooster") by the Withernsea Police Inspector to attend a
meeting in Roos. It was agreed to invite the Inspector to
the Parish Council meeting on Monday 9th February.
Residents would be welcome to attend at 7.00 to hear the
Inspector and put questions. The normal Council meeting
would follow.

Cllr Helliwell reported a recent case of wilful damage to
an elderly resident’s property. The police had been
informed, though not without initial difficulty since a
phone call to 612371 could not get through — it was said
that the lines had been "down".

Salt bin at Tunstall. The bin on the Tunstall-to-Hilston
road, now closed to traffic, had still not been moved to
the dip in the Roos-to-Tunstall road.

East Riding Chairman's Awards. No nominations had
been suggested. None was submitted.

Parish Plans. Following his enquiry the Chairman had
been sent a "Vital Villages" wallet. He had requested
copies of material on Parish Plans, one for each member
of the Parish Council. (Copies available 10th December.)
The topic would be discussed at the January meeting and
possibly at a public meeting thereafter.

Highways matters

Street names. The request for signs for Hilston Road and
South End Road had been noted but not yet fulfilled.
Flooded path. The Clerk had reported the need for work
to reduce flooding on the footpath at South End leading to
Lamb Lane. The need had been noted.

Tunstall-to-Hilston road. The road, closed to motor
traffic, was still used by cyclists but they were barred at
the Hilston end. The matter was being considered.
Junction of Owstwick Road with the Aldbrough Road.
The suggestion of a mirror to reduce risks at the blind
junction had been rejected because it could itself be
dangerous. Other safety measures were being considered.

Passing places on Hilston Road, Roos. No progress yet.
Projecting kerb near Roos School. Consideration pending.

Correspondence
East Riding matters
Household waste collection. Holiday arrangements noted.
Managed Release of Residential Development Sites

It was not possible to consider at the meeting this
substantial chunk of "Interim Planning Guidance".
Members were invited to borrow the one copy to read if
they wished. (See the item later in the newsletter,)

Highways maintenance. Members were asked to complete
a survey. Since it seemed mainly about how well roads
were kept open in wintry weather, it was agreed to table
the survey as an agenda item at the March meeting.

Roos Parochial Church Council

A letter outlined the financial pressures on the PCC,
including the requirements of the diocese (the Diocesan
Quota) and the fund-raising needed for new lighting.
There was a request for a Parish Council grant
specifically to help with the cost of maintaining the
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surprisingly, no discussion was possible at the meeting.

Government — Region —
Hull & East Riding Joint Structure Plan —
East Riding Development Plan —Roos Parish Council
Described as "Interim Planning Guidance", the East
Riding document attempts to give an initial response to a
new government "policy direction" entitled Plan, Monitor
and Manage. Like a huge pyramid jigsaw, the whole
planning system has to adjust to any change above.
So what's new?

Mention of "releasing" sites for residential development
raises fears of whole chunks of open country being made
available for housing — especially in view of the scary
tales of such possible measures in the south-east.

In fact, all the old reassurances seem to be intact : the
importance of using brownfield sites, especially in
derelict inner-city centres; the recycling of buildings and

The area as a whole is divided into four sub-areas : North;
Central; East; West. Central is the sub-area around Huil;
West extends to and is focused on Goole; North covers
the Vale of York and parts of the Wolds; East, our bit,
includes the coastal strip and hinterland from
Flamborough to Spurn Point. Each sub-area differs from
the others and has different development priorities.
The benefits of disadvantage

The East Sub-Region, our patch, lacks "any likely
significant employment growth." Sad though that is for
the unemployed, the result is that there is unlikely to be
much new development. The aim, therefore, will not be
expansion but "regeneration and market renewal."

Footnote : But...

The document did not say so but, even if our area will not
see much new housing, development that does take place
will happen in selected settlements such as Roos.















